
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

PRAC ID Application – SLP Referrals to Psychiatrists 

As of October 4, 2004, registered speech-language pathologists (SLPs), who have a Practitioner 
Identification Number (PRAC ID), may refer clients directly to psychiatrists for consultations in the 
form of a verbal or written communication (e.g., fax, email, letter).   

 
SLPs who are registered with ACSLPA and working in Alberta are eligible for a PRAC ID. To 
obtain a PRAC ID to allow direct referral of clients to a psychiatrist, the following steps are 
required: 

 

Register with Alberta Health 
                                                            

• Complete the Practitioner/Allied Practitioners Information Form. This 
form can be found on the Alberta Health website at 
www.health.alberta.ca/professionals/resources.html (under “Health 
business user forms”).  

o Instructions for completion of the form are included on the website.  
▪ Note that within the instruction form, under “additional 

information,” there is a hyperlink to an Allied Health 
Practitioner’s Resource Guide which may be of support to you.  

▪ Contact information for support or questions is also included 
in the instructions. 

 

• Submit the completed/signed form and a copy of your Practice Permit 
(access the ACSLPA online registration system to print your permit) to the 
email/fax indicated on the form. 

 
SLPs are responsible for providing their PRAC ID to psychiatrists when a referral occurs. 

  

Additional Items to Note: 
 

• Some psychiatrists may specialize in certain areas only (e.g., pediatrics). It is highly 
recommended that SLPs communicate with the intended consulting psychiatrist 
regarding the type of conditions or areas they may specialize in prior to making 
referrals and ultimately initiating a collaborative relationship for the sake of the 
client. 

 

• Psychiatrists require the referral source to provide their individual PRAC 
ID in order to receive payment for the requested client consultation and 
ultimately may decline the request if the referral source does not hold a 
valid PRAC ID. 

 

• Although SLPs will not receive payment from Alberta Health for referring their 
clients to psychiatrists, this process will enhance client care, improve access and 
provide continuity of care. 

http://www.health.alberta.ca/professionals/resources.html
https://acslpa.alinityapp.com/webclient

